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SUBURBAN LIBRARY COOPERATIVE

44750 Delco Blvd
Sterling Heights, Michigan 48313
Board Meeting
April 28, 2011
I.
The meeting was called to order at 6:32 p.m. at the Suburban Library Cooperative by Michael Keith, Chairperson.  





Trustees present: Jean Davis (Chesterfield),
 Nancy Ehrke (Fraser), Amanda Osborne (Ray), Michael Keith (Roseville), Mark Wollenweber (St. Clair Shores), Ron Black (Shelby).
    
Trustees excused: Nancy Todorovich (Sterling Heights), Belinda Shelton-Duggan (Troy), Frank Pasternak (Warren).

Staff present: Tammy Turgeon, Pat Linsday (Suburban Library Cooperative)
        Guests: Joe Brandenburg, Buss & Company, P.C.
II.          Approval of the Agenda
Motion made by Wollenweber to approve the Agenda, supported by Black. Motion carried.

III.         Approval of the Minutes
Motion made by Ehrke to approve the March 31, 2011 minutes, supported by Osborne. Motion carried.
IV.
      Public Participation

No Public Participation
 V.         Member Library Concerns

  


No member library concerns.
VI. Action Items


A.  Approval of the Bills

     Payment of the bills was approved on a motion by Wollenweber, supported by   

     Osborne. Motion Carried.
B.   Budget Reports

      Black moved to receive and file the March 2011 Budget Report, 
      supported by Davis. Motion Carried.
C.   Investment Report/Finance Committee Report

     Wollenweber moved to receive and file the Investment/Finance Committee 
     Report, supported by Black. Motion Carried.
D. Department of Treasury Corrective Action Plan
                Joe Brandenburg, from Buss & Company, presented the Suburban Library  

                Cooperative 2009/2010 Audit Report and answered questions from the board.
                The Suburban Library Cooperative received a letter from the State of Michigan 
                  Department of Treasury noting deficiencies in our audit and requested a   

                  detailed corrective action plan to resolve the deficiencies. Tammy drafted such 
                  a letter and with the board’s approval will send the corrective action letter to the            State of Michigan, Library of Michigan and Buss & Company. Wollenweber 
                  made a motion to send the corrective action plan to the aforementioned entities,            seconded by Ehrke. Motion Carried.
                Wollenweber made a motion to have Buss & Company review the bank 

                reconciliations for October 2010 through March 2011, to make sure there are no                 further irregularities at a cost not to exceed $2,000. The motion was seconded 

                by Black. Motion Carried

E.  Personnel Committee Recommendations
(a) Personnel Policy Revisions
Wollenweber made a motion to approve the Personnel Policy changes revised from the March 31, 2011 board meeting, supported by Osborne. Motion Carried.
F. MLA Membership
         The Michigan Library Association sent a packet of materials promoting the  

         value of being an organizational member. Their main focus is advocacy and 

         lobbying for libraries. The cost for the Suburban Library Cooperative to become          a member is $1,152.00 for a one year membership. Wollenweber made a motion          for the Suburban Library Cooperative to become an organizational member with          Amy Shaughnessy being the Cooperative’s representative, as Tammy is the   

         representative for the Sterling Heights Public Library. The motion was seconded 

         by Black. Motion Carried.

G. Geekthelibrary Participation Agreement
               Geekthelibrary is a marketing campaign for libraries through OCLC and the Bill 

               and Melinda Gates Foundation. The program and promotional materials are free. 

               The only request is that libraries commit for a specified amount of time, usually 

one year. It is being recommended that the cooperative participate as a whole, involving all the member libraries. Wollenweber made a motion to have Tammy sign the geekthelibrary participating library agreement for the entire cooperative, supported by Ehrke. Motion Carried.

H. Troy Public Library

                  The Suburban Library Cooperative approved the revised SLC Non-Resident 
                  Card Policy on March 31, 2011. At that time, member libraries agreed to expire 
                  Troy residents’ library cards on May 2, 2011, when the Troy Public Library was 

                   to close and not be able to provide reciprocity. 

                   The Troy City Council, at its April 18, 2011 meeting decided that the Troy                   Public Library should not close on Sunday, May 1, 2011, as had been planned. 
                   The Troy City Council must approve a budget by May 16, 2011. Considering               that the Troy Public Library is a member in good standing, the extension of                   reciprocity fits with our mission of cooperation. SLC will not update records                in the shared system to reflect this change. If a Troy resident comes to any                    SLC member library for   services, library staff will extend the patron                           expiration date manually to May 16, 2011. 

                   Black made a motion to extend SLC member services to Troy residents 
                   through May 16, 2011, supported by Ehrke. Motion Carried.

VII.
    Information Items
A. Director’s Report
(a) Waiver Granted for Sterling Heights Public Library
      The Department of Education granted a second waiver for Tammy to be the  

      director of the Sterling Heights Public Library and director of the Suburban 

      Library Cooperative from July 1, 2011 through June 30, 2012. Tammy will talk 

      with the City of Sterling Heights to negotiate the same costs for her services as 

      this year. 

   B. Items for the May Agenda
(a) Budget Committee Recommendations
(b) Shared Technology Committee Recommendations
 VIII.       Next meeting date 

                       The next Board Meeting is on Thursday, May 26, 2011 at 6:30 p.m. at the Suburban                 Library Cooperative offices. 
  IX.         Adjournment



       Wollenweber moved to adjourn at 8:05 p.m., supported by Osborne.  Motion Carried.









Respectfully submitted:








Mark Wollenweber, Vice-Chair
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